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Community Support Coordinator Report 

It’s been another busy year for the Shoalhaven Defence Families Association and 

Kookaburra Retreat. We had 78 financial members during the 2020/2021 year with 

included 31 renewing and 29 new.  

Some highlights from the year; 

- on the 16th July 2020, Sam and I had a zoom meeting with Her Excellency the 

Honourable Margaret Beazley Governor of New South Wales and her husband to discuss 

the SDFA and the support we offer to the community.  

- team Kooka won the Defence National Trivia Night on the 1st Oct 2020.  

- an EPIC First Friday club in Dec 2020 which transformed Kooka into Hogwarts. It was 

bittersweet as it we farewelled those posting out.   

- we had a fantastic day at the beach on the 12th Dec 2020. 

- we came back after the RAP period to find a fungus had taken over the softfall area out 

the back. Thankfully the base replaced it all for us.  

- team Kooka participated in Febfit, a local fitness initiative and came second with an 

amazing 3,307,073 steps recorded during the month.   

- we were busy making masks, cards, sun catchers and pottery. We learnt first aid, Triple p 

parenting, governance and fitness.  

- First Friday Club continued to be the most popular with those attending getting a chance 

to let their hair down and have some fun. There is never a dull moment at Kooka.  

Another Covid lockdown saw us amending the strategic plan to continue offering support to 

families and ensuring we were compliant with the Pandemic policy and government 

restrictions. I appreciate everyone’s patience and understanding.  

We are applying for another 2 years of funding through the DMFS Family Support Funding 

Program. This will mean the continuation of programs and activities held at Kooka. I look 

forward to brainstorming ideas and options with the incoming committee to include in the 

application which is due on the 3rd Dec.  

 

I love my role as the Coordinator for the SDFA and would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the outgoing committee for such a great year and all members for their involvement 

in making Kookaburra Retreat the welcoming, safe and 

fun environment it is.  

Big thanks to the South Coast Nannies for their support.  

I look forward to another successful year with everyone.  

Kookaburra Retreat - where Fun and Support meet.  

Maxine Starkey xxx 

 



President and Vice President Report 

First and foremost, we would like to thank everyone for being on the committee this year. 

What a fantastic Committee to work with and we feel so amazed with what we have been 

able to achieve this past year.  

We also must say thank you to Max our Coordinator who has done a fabulous job in 

working with us to navigate being on the committee this year and always going above and 

beyond for Kookaburra retreat.  

What a year it has been, we were able to enjoy the start of the year out at Kooka with a 

covid safe plan but unfortunately by the end of June covid threw everything into chaos 

once again going into lockdown, however with that we all came together and still managed 

to support our Kookaburra retreat members and do our best in these trying times.  

A few of the highlights this year have been  

* Our beach day at the end of last year was a great day for all families who attended  

* We took part in Relay for Life and raised much needed funds to support the cancer 

research.  

* Fitness with Abbie has been a huge success, thank you Abbie.  

* Triple P parenting  

* First aid  

* First Friday club  

* Pottery and crafts  

* Crèche  

* Cuppa and chat  

Covid lockdown didn’t stop us supporting our members just in a different way.  

* Kids packs  

* Virtual trivia  

* Zoom catch ups  

* Chalk your driveway competition  

* Painting with Abbie  

We would like to acknowledge the Mammoth task Sam, Olivia and Belinda have been doing 

the past year working on updating our Constitution. Thank you ladies, we appreciate the 

time and effort you have put in as it has been no small feat.  

We appreciate all the time and dedication you all continue to give to Kookaburra retreat 

and look forward to another great year.  

We wish all incoming and outgoing 

committee members the best of luck and say 

Thank you for being a part of kookaburra 

retreat.  

Cassilea Wright-Hansen and Amy Parmley 



Playgroup Report 

Play group has had good attendance this year with an average of 4-6 families welcoming 

children aged 6months to 4 years. Playgroup had an influx of new members at the 

beginning of the year coinciding with the new posting cycle, and has had another 4 or so 

new families join throughout the rest of the year. It is agood mix of returning faces, regulars 

and new families from both Defence and civilian with interest being expressed from word-

of-month, SDFA promotion and Playgroup NSW. 

We farewelled Amy S as she posted to QLD at the end of 2020 and Carnie took leave from 

playgroup after Term 1 to have baby Angus, and Megan and Belinda co-facilitated for the 

rest of the year. Thanks to Max for stepping in when either of us could not attend. The 

arrangement worked well.  

Highlights for this year have been our Teddy Bears Picnic and Box play week, which 

received good feedback from those who attended appreciated of unique experiences. 

Unfortunately, Covid-19 lockdowns meant that we were unable to run for most of Term 3. 

To keep spirits up (and sanity) Megan posted activity ideas, links and created connections 

for the playgroup members. This was a great way to offer support and keeping the 

members informed of changes with playgroup and conditions of re-opening. 

Now that the lockdown has been lifted we are hosting playgroup outdoors, having a new 

deck and outdoor furniture has really helped this. Along with the SDFA Coordinator, we are 

checking all members are signing in and double vaccination status is sighted at the sign in 

station. All covid requirements and guidelines have been outlined on the Facebook page so 

that our members remain up to date with what is required when attending playgroup. 

 It has been wonderful to see so many happy faces returning to playgroup. In the following 

weeks we look forward to planning a water play day and, if can be organised, a visit from a 

rubbish truck/emergency truck. Playgroup will conclude for the year in either Week 10 or 

11 farewelling families with fun and festivities. 

Our goal for Kookaburra Playgroup is to offer a welcoming space to create connections, 

social interactions and unique experiences for parents and children together. Megan will be 

finishing up at the end of the year as she posts out of the area. The playgroup facilitator 

role will be voted on at the AGM, we wish them all the best. 

In handing over the baton we are confident the new Playgroup Facilitator/s will uphold this 

goal and continue to nurture Kookaburra Playgroup into 2022. 

Megan & Belinda 

Co Playgroup Facilitators 

 

 



Creche Report 

What a year! 

In recent times we would like to thank SDFA for their consultation and working with us in 

regard to COVID-19 restrictions and guidelines to operate safely and we appreciate their 

attention to policies and procedures made. 

The support from Maxine regarding the running of Kooka Creche has been invaluable. 

Maxine is always friendly, approachable and understanding with discussing safety issues 

within the environment (weather, spiders/snakes, equipment, improvements to be made). 

We appreciate the support she has provided for our Staff in the day to day running of 

creche and support. 

Catering for the individual children’s needs is a great responsibility and challenge as we 

work towards helping the children to develop and evolve as young people. The experiences 

provided at Kooka Creche are age appropriate and challenging where required. The daily 

routine at Kooka Creche is extremely important in the children’s life skill development as 

they learn to predict what is happening whilst in the Kooka environment (helping put lunch 

boxes and drink bottles into the baskets, saying good morning, indoor play, arts and crafts, 

packing away, toileting, washing hands, lunch, washing hands and faces, story/quiet time, 

toileting, washing hands, hats and sunscreen, outdoor play, packing away, washing hands, 

reuniting with parents), listen to others, communicate their needs and feelings in a safe and 

supportive environment, understand the importance of health and hygiene, cooperate with 

each other during play and interactions, take responsibility for the care of the physical 

environment and the resources (being involved in packing away the toys when we finish 

with them so that we can move to the next set of activities). 

We are happy that our Big Kooka friends went off to Big School but we were sad to see 

them go as they were a big part of our lives, however we understand that they need to 

continue to grow and we wish them all the very best in the future. For our families who 

were posted out, we wish them all the best in their new locations and we will miss them 

too. On the up-side, we will have a new group of young children coming to Kooka Creche on 

a regular weekly basis, providing us with more fun times ahead in terms of their learning 

and development. With the children attending regularly, they are able to bond with their 

peers and have continuity with their time at Kooka. 

Now that we are back at Kooka we have had changes in Staff and we are delighted to 

welcome Tracey as the new Co-ordinator of Kooka Kids Club. We know that Tracey too, will 

develop strong and positive relationships with the children assisting with extending their 

individual learning needs. 

We look forward to continuing to coordinate the provision of Creche Services to the 

Shoalhaven Defence community. 

 Warm Regards,                  Melinda Robertson and Richelle Robertson  South Coast Nannies 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 
SDFA Annual General Meeting  
Treasurer Report 20/21 FY 
Prepared 19/10/2021 by Amy Graham 

 

Bank Accounts as at June 30 2021 
Cheque Account $294.84 

Online Saver $27,682.21 

Debit Card $500 

Cash on Hand $173.50 

Total: $28,650.55 

 

Grants  
FSFP Total $23,300 

FSFP Expense $23,293.12 

FSFP not spent $6.88 

CSCP Total $36,500 

CSCP Expense $36,625.14 

CSCP not spent $0 

Veolia Grant $1000 (garage/storage) 

 

SDFA Funds as at June 30 2021 
(Total funds available) 

$27,643.67 

 

See Profit and Loss statement for detailed breakdown of income/expenses. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Shoalhaven Defence Families Associations (SDFA) aims are to bring fun, friendship and 

connection to Defence Force families and friends, along with the wider community.  

The SDFA promotes companionship and mutual assistance to reduce isolation, develop a 

sense of community, build confidence, self-esteem and wellbeing in individuals. Regular 

training and learning opportunities are available to members with an emphasis on helping 

manage the demands of military life. 

Programs organised and run at Kookaburra Retreat aim to promote personal growth and 

influence networking skills. We use a strategic plan to comfortably maintain and 

manageable momentum for the coordinator and the volunteer committee members. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


